
From: Charity Carmody
To: Stedman, Bert K (LAA); Giessel, Cathy (LAA); Kelly, Pete (LAA); Stoltze, Bill (LAA); Ellis, Johnny (LAA)
Subject: Governor"s Adoption Bill HB 200/SB 112
Date: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 10:30:01 AM
Importance: High

Dear Senators –
 
I am writing you in support of House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112. I believe this to be a very
 important piece of legislation at this time.  As you know, our child welfare system is in crisis. 
 There are more children in the custody of the state than ever.  Roughly 60% of these children
 are Alaska native.  The reality of the situation is that we do not have enough foster and
 adoptive homes to adequately place these children. 
 
I am the President and Founder of Beacon Hill.  We are a foster care and adoption community
 resource center based in Anchorage.  We provide many services to families involved in foster
 care and work hard to promote adoption for legally free children in our state.  Without a
 doubt, one of the most grievous situations we come across is when an Alaska native child has
 a family or tribal member that wants to adopt them and yet they are subjected to
 bureaucracy and further trauma.
 
As a state and community, we are continuing to suffer from the consequences of our actions
 prior to ICWA.  We must work diligently to remove barriers for Alaska Native families to be
 able to adopt.  I believe that this bill is a good start in promoting permanency, preserving
 culture, and honoring the traditions of our land and Native people.
 
I urge you to pass this bill.  If you would like to talk with me, I would be honored.  Thank you
 for your taking the time to read this, for your service to our state and for caring about our
 children.
 
 
Charity Carmody, President
Beacon Hill
Serving Alaska’s foster children and those at risk of going into foster care through the love of Christ.
PO Box 241764  Anchorage, AK 99524
907-222-0925 Resource Center Office
907-632-4862 Personal Cell
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mailto:senator.bill.stoltze@akleg.gov
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February 5, 2016 

 

Sent Via Electronic Mail  

The Honorable Bert Stedman 

Chairman of the Senate Health and Social Services Committee 

Alaska State Legislature  

State Capitol, Room 30  

Juneau, AK 99801 

 

 Re: SB 112, Adoption of Child in State Custody  

 

Dear Chairman Stedman:  

 

This letter is a written statement of support for HB 200/SB 112 on behalf of Doyon, 

Limited.  Doyon’s mission is to enhance our position as a financially strong Native 

Corporation in order to promote the social and economic well-being of our 

shareholders, strengthen our native way of life, and enhance our land and resources.  

 

Doyon, Limited is the state-chartered Alaska Native Corporation established 

pursuant to the Alaska Native Claims Settlement Act for Interior Alaska.  Currently 

we have over 19,300 shareholders, most of whom live here in Alaska.   

 

Doyon believes that HB 200/SB112 will have positive impacts for Alaska.  State and 

federal statutes mandate family placements of foster children when placements are 

possible.  Federal law, known as the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA), takes the 

preference mandate for Alaska Native children further by ensuring preference to a 

child’s tribe and other Native families when an immediate family placement is not 

available.   

 

Congress enacted ICWA in 1978 to combat to the alarming numbers of Indian 

children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and 

placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their 

families, cultures, or communities.  

 

Today, upwards of 40% of the Alaska Native children in state custody are adopted 

annually by non-Native families and individuals. Doyon supports HB 200/SB112, in 



1 Doyon Place, Suite 300 | Fairbanks, Alaska 99701-2941 | (907) 459-2000 WWW.DOYON.COM 
 

the hopes that it will increase the number of Alaska Native children who achieve 

permanency in line with the goals of ICWA.  

 

Thank you for your commitment to returning Alaska Native children in state 

custody to their families, communities, and home regions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Aaron M. Schutt 

President and CEO 

Doyon, Limited 

 

 

Cc: Governor Walker 

Commissioner Davidson  

Senator Cathy Giessel, Committee Vice-Chair 

 Senator Pete Kelly, Committee Member 

 Senator Bill Stoltze, Committee Member 

 Senator Johnny Ellis, Committee Member  

 

 



From: Elizabeth Steven
To: Lawton, Christy (HSS)
Cc: Jenkins, Sarah L. (HSS Sponsored)
Subject: Letter of Support
Date: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 10:34:52 AM

To:  Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members,

This letter is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112.  We believe this bill will have positive and lasting impacts
 for Alaska native children and families.

The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected to them by family or tribal
 membership by making the process more realistic and understandable.

Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, non-family
 members.  It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of Alaska Native children to reach permanency with
 their family, culture and traditions.

Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of Indian children
 being removed from their homes by state private welfare agencies and placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive
 homes never to be returned to their families, culture, or communities.

Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have difficulties
 obtaining legal counsel.  This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers in the adoption process for
 children in custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered for adoption through the Child in Need of Aid
 (CINA) proceeding instead of through an entirely different proceeding held in Probate Court.  Families will be able
 to assert their desire to adopt a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be considered for
 adoption after the permanency goal changes to adoption.

Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan's children with their families and in their own home communities.

Sincerely,

Elizabeth J. Steven, ICWA Worker, Napaskiak Tribal Council

mailto:ESteven@napaskiak.org
mailto:christy.lawton@alaska.gov
mailto:sjenkins@avcp.org
















January 26th, 2016 

 

The Honorable Members of the Senate HSS Committee, 

 

Please join us in making Alaska’s children a priority. We are writing in support of House Bill 
200/Senate Bill 112 "An Act establishing procedures related to a petition for adoption of a child 
in state custody; adding a definition of 'proxy for a formal petition'; amending Rule 6(a), Alaska 
Adoption Rules; and providing for an effective date." We believe this bill will have positive 
impacts for Alaskan children and families involved in child welfare. 

Of the more than 2,800 children in state foster care, Alaska Native children are overrepresented, 
making up more than 60%.  This Bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to 
adopt those connected to them by family or tribal membership by making the process more 
realistic, understandable, and conducive to Alaskan communities.  

This Bill would allow for the child-in-need and adoption proceeding to be kept as one court 
matter, ultimately protecting children and families wishing to adopt, and saving state time and 
resources.  

Alaskan children are twice as likely to experience abuse and neglect as children in any other 
state. Once children enter our foster care system, their hardships are not over. They are shuffled 
between “placements,” waiting to see if they will be reunited with their families or begin the 
journey to finding some sense of permanency. This Bill could help children move more quickly 
toward permanency, ideally with relatives or tribal members. 

As advocates, constituents, and caring Alaskan’s we hope you will join us in making Alaska’s 
children a priority. 

 

Regards, 

Amanda Metivier 
Executive Director 
Facing Foster Care in Alaska, Joined by; 
 
Alaska Child & Family 
Alaska Youth and Family Network 
Covenant House Alaska 
My House Inc. 
Alaska Children’s Trust 
Beacon Hill 
Volunteers of America, Alaska 
 











Native Village of Kwinhagak 
P0 Box 149 

Quinhagak, AK 99655 
Phone 907-556-8165, FAX 907-556-8166 

January 26, 2015 

To Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members, 

This letter is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112. We believe this bill will have positive 

and lasting impacts for Alaska native children and families. 

The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected to 

them by family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and 

understandable. 

Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, 

non-family members. It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of Alaska Native 

children to reach permanency with their family, culture and traditions. 

Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of 

Indian children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and 

placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their families, culture, 

or communities. 

Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have 

difficulties obtaining legal counsel. This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers 

in the adoption process for children in custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered 

for adoption through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of through an entirely 

different proceedings held in Probate Court. Families will be able to assert their desire to adopt 

a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be considered for adoption after 

the permanency goal changes to adoption. 

Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan's children with their families and in their own home 

communities. 

Sincerely, 

fr/ft2 	/ 

Walter J. Hill 

President 









Pitkas Point Traditional Council 
PO Box 127, #22 Pitkas Point 

St. Marys, Alaska 99658 
907-438-2833 – 907-438-2569 (fax) 

pitkaspoint@yahoo.com 
 

 
To Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members, 
 
This let is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112.  We believe this bill will have positive and lasting 
impacts for Alaska native children and families. 
 
The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected to them by 
family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and understandable. 
 
Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, non-
family members.  It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of Alaska Native children to reach 
permanency with their family, culture and traditions. 
 
Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of Indian 
children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and placed in non-
Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their families, culture, or communities. 
 
Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have 
difficulties obtaining legal counsel.  This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers in the 
adoption proves for children in custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered for adoption 
through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of through an entirely different proceedings 
held in Probate Court.  Families will be able to asset their desire to adopt a child through the Child In 
Need of Ad proceeding and would be considered for adoption after the permanency goal changes to 
adoption. 
 
Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan’s children with their families and in their own home 
communities. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ruth Riley, President 
Native Village of Pitkas Point 
 
 
 
Cc: files 
 

mailto:pitkaspoint@yahoo.com








 
 

26 January 2017 

 

To Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members, 

 

It is with great pleasure to provide you with this letter of support for House Bill 

200/Senate Bill 112.  As the lead statewide organization focused on the prevention 

of child abuse and neglect, Alaska Children’s Trust (ACT) recognizes that this bill 

will have positive and lasting impact for Alaska native children and families.   

 

Children are one of the greatest resources in Alaska.  We applaud the Office of 

Children Services, DHSS and the Walker Administration for addressing the high number of 

Alaska Native children in state custody and the need for a strong preference that those 

children be adopted into Native homes.  Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are 

adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, non-family members.  The success of these 

children overcoming the trauma they experienced and build the resilience they will need 

to manage the effects of the trauma are influenced by the environment around them.  A 

key component to managing trauma is cultural/social resilience.  Native Children who are 

adopted by native families have a strong linkage to their cultural heritage which builds 

resilience.  Because of this, ACT supports the goal and purpose of HB 200. 

 

HB200/SB 112 is one step closer to us ensuring Alaska’s children grow-up in a safe, 

stable, and nurturing environment.  The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families 

who want to adopt those connected to them by family or tribal membership by making 

the process more realistic and understandable.  Alaska Native families who live in rural 

Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have difficulties obtaining legal 

counsel.  This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers in the adoption 

process for children in custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered for 

adoption through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of through an 

entirely different proceedings held in Probate Court.  Families will be able to assert their 

desire to adopt a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be 

considered for adoption after the permanency goal changes to adoption.  

 

Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan’s children with their families and in their own 

home communities. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Trevor Storrs 

Executive Director 

First Lady Donna Walker 

                   

 

Ginger Baim, 

Ivy Spohnholz,  

Lisa Wimmer,  

Melanie Bahnke,  

Ramona Reeves,  

Susan Anderson 

Elsie Boudreau 

Com. Valerie Davidson 

Com. Michael Hanley 

Carley Lawrence 

Sherry Modrow 

Tlisa Northcutt 

Marcus Wilson 

Julie Woodworth 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 







CENTRAL COUNCIL

Tfin^itandT-faida Ondan "Trihes ofAfask^
Edward K. Thomas Building
9097 Glacier Highway • Juneau, Alaska 99801

January 26, 2016

Senate Health and Social Services Committee Members

Capitol Building Room 205

RE: House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112

Dear Senate Health and Social Services Committee Members,

This letter is to support House Bill 200 and Senate Bill 112. Central Council believes this bill will
have positive and lasting impacts for Alaska Native children and families.

The proposed legislation removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt children
connected to them by family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and
understandable.

Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, non-
family members. This is a concern because our children are our greatest resource, and the long
lasting effects of loss of tradition and culture can be measured well into adulthood. It is our hope this
bill will increase the number of Alaska Native children to reach permanency with their family,
culture and traditions.

Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of
Indian children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and placed in
non-Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their families, culture, or communities.

Alaska families who live in rural areas do not have fair access to the courts as do urban residents.

This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers in the adoption process for children in
custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered for adoption through the Child in Need of
Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of entirely different proceedings held in Probate Court. Families
will be able to assert their desire to adopt a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and
would be considered for adoption after the permanency goal changes to adoption.

Please take into consideration, that while this bill will help Alaska Native foster children, it will also
help the 40% of the non-Native children in the system who also deserve to be placed with a family.

Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan's children with their families and in their own home
communities.

Sincerely,

Richard J. Poiorson

President

Toll Free: 800.344.1432 www.ccthita.org Direct: 907.586.1432









 

 
 
 
January 26, 2016 
 
 
The Honorable Bert Stedman 
Chairperson, Senate Health and Social Services Committee 
State Capitol Room 30 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 
 
Dear Chairperson Stedman: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Kenaitze Indian Tribe to express support for 
House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112. The tribe believes this bill will positively 
affect Alaska Native children and families now and into the future.  
 
The bill simplifies the process for Alaska Native families who wish to 
adopt children connected to them by family or tribal membership. It also 
eliminates barriers in the adoption process for children in custody so that 
Alaska Native families can be considered for adoption through the Child 
in Need of Aid (CINA).  Families will be able to assert their desire to 
adopt a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be 
considered for adoption after the permanency goal changes to adoption.  
 
We have seen these challenges firsthand at the tribe and believe that if this 
bill passes, it will benefit many Alaska Native children and families across 
the state.  
 
Thank you for your consideration and support. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jaylene Peterson-Nyren 
Executive Director 
Kenaitze Indian Tribe 
 
 
 
 
 









Native Village of Napakiak
P.O. BOX 34069

Napakiak, AK 99634
PH (907) 589-2135 FAX (907) 589-2136

nativevillageof napakiak@Yahoo.com

January 26, 2016

To: Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members,

This letter is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112. The Native Village of Napakiak believes
this bill will have positive and lasting impacts for Alaska native children and families.

The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected to
them by family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and
understandable.

Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native,
non-family members. It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of Alaska Native
children to reach permanency with their family, culture and traditions.

Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (lCWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of
Indian children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and
placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their families, culture,
or communities.

Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have
difficulties obtaining legal counsel. This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers
in the adoption process for children in custody so that Alaska Native families can be considered
for adoption through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of through an entirely
different proceedings held in Probate Court. Families will be able to assert their desire to adopt
a child through the Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be considered for adoption after
the permanency goal changes to adoption.

Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan's children with their families and in their own home
communities.

Sincerely,
;(J~.L..~
David L. Andrew, Tribal Administrator











Native Village of Bill Moore’s Slough 

P.O Box 20288 

Kotlik, Alaska 99620 

Phone (907)899-4232 Fax (907)899-4232 

 
To Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members, 

 This letter is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112. WE believe this bill will have positive 
and lasting impacts for Alaska native children and families. 

 The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected to them 
by family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and understandable. 

 Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, 
non-family members.  It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of Alaska Native children to 
reach permanency with their family, culture and traditions. 

 Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming numbers of 
Indian children being removed from their homes by state and private welfare agencies and placed in non-
Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be returned to their families, culture, or communities. 

 Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they may have 
difficulties obtaining legal counsel.  This bill seeks to eliminate complicated procedural barriers in the 
adoption through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) proceedings instead of through and entirely different 
proceedings held in Probate Court. Families will be able to assert their desire to adopt a child through the 
Child In Need of Aid proceeding and would be considered for adoption after the permanency goal 
changes to adoption.  

 Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan’s children with their families and in their own home 
communities. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Stella Fancyboy  

Native Village of Bill Moore’s Slough President 

 

 

 

 













From: Teresa Simeon-Hunter
To: Lawton, Christy (HSS)
Cc: Cheryl Offt
Subject: support letter
Date: Tuesday, January 26, 2016 1:08:45 PM

mailto:TSHunter@avcp.org
mailto:christy.lawton@alaska.gov
mailto:COfft@avcp.org
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Taneeka Hansen

From: Liz Medicine Crow <LizMedicineCrow@firstalaskans.org>
Sent: Monday, February 22, 2016 10:30 AM
To: Rep. Paul Seaton; Rep. Liz Vazquez; Rep. David Talerico; Rep. Neal Foster; Rep. Louise 

Stutes; Rep. Geran Tarr; Rep. Adam Wool
Cc: Davidson, Valerie J (HSS); karen.forrest@alaska.gov; Lawton, Christy (HSS); Andrea 

Sanders; Liz Medicine Crow
Subject: Support for House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112

Categories: committee, Taneeka

 

February 20, 2016 

  

To:  House Health & Social Services Committee 

Re:  House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112 

  

Dear Committee Members,  

  

As a statewide Alaska Native nonprofit organization, we would like to express our support for House Bill 
200/Senate Bill 112.  These bills will have positive and lasting impacts for Alaska’s children and families in 
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two important ways: strengthening Alaska by growing healthier children; and eliminating complicated and 
costly procedural barriers in the adoption process for children in custody. Of critical importance to our 
communities, these bills pave the way for more Alaska Native children within the OCS system to reach 
permanency with their family, culture and traditions. 

  

When state intervention occurs and children are removed from their parents, numerous tribal, state, and national 
policies already dictate familial placements, in recognition that a child’s family is the best placement option. 
While this reflects every family’s wish to keep their children with them, in the case of Alaska Native and 
American Indian children specifically, Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 in 
urgent response to the alarming and extreme occurrences of Indian children being removed from their homes by 
state and private welfare agencies and placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive homes - never to be returned to 
their families, cultures, or communities.  

  

This federal law mandates placement preferences to a child’s Tribe and other Native families when an 
immediate family placement is not available because of the cultural and familial devastation that occurs when 
children are removed from the strength of their cultural birthrights and communities. Like all children are to 
their families and cultures, our children are our lifeblood - and their connection to family and culture is theirs. 
Growing up connected to and knowing who they are is every child’s right, and family preference laws allow 
that value and the spirit of the law to be equitably implemented.   

  

At nearly 60%, Alaska Native children are disproportionately represented in the overall foster care system 
today, while well over 40% of Alaska Native children adopted annually are adopted by non-Native, non-family 
members. Clearly, this is a crisis that was intended to be addressed with the passage of the Act, and can be 
addressed today through these bills by integrating the spirit of ICWA more equitably for Alaska families, so that 
no matter where they live they can more readily assert their desire to adopt their family’s and communities’ 
children. As you can imagine, this issue is of paramount concern to Alaska Native people across the state. 

  

At First Alaskans Institute, over the past 12 years, we have had the great honor and responsibility of helping 
develop our communities’ leadership with over 8,000 children, youth, and young leaders from across Alaska. 
Throughout this time, we have seen time and time again that our young people who seek to strengthen or 
already have strong connection to cultural knowledge, values and relationships have the inherent ability and 
capacity to lead our peoples, inspire change, promote healing, and support the growth of healthy, thriving 
communities throughout Alaska and the nation.  Culturally connected, confident and healthy young Native 
leaders are Alaska’s greatest treasure and in the promise of their well being lies the key to Alaska’s future.  

  

The practical efficiencies of the placement framework offered within the House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112 will 
reduce government inefficiencies around child placement.  These bills also make the process more realistic, 
accessible, and understandable for those who want to adopt family children or those connected via Tribal 
membership, thereby increasing the ability of all children in the system - Native or not - to be placed with their 
families and communities. This is a great example of what’s good for Alaska Native children is good for all 
children - a win-win situation for all of Alaska’s children, families and state government.  
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Thank you for all of your hard work to keep Alaska’s children with their families and communities. This bill is 
a sound investment in the future of our state. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Liz Medicine Crow (Haida/Tlingit)                            Andrea Sanders (Yup’ik) 

President/CEO                                                            ANPC Director 

  

Cc: 

  

Senate Health & Social Service Committee:  

Senator Bert Stedman, Chair 

Senator Cathy Giessel, Vice Chair 

Senator Pete Kelly, Member 

Senator Bill Stoltze, Member 

Senator Johnny Ellis, Member 

 

Department of Health & Social Services 

Valerie Davidson, Commissioner  

Karen Forrest, Deputy Commissioner  

Christy Lawton, Office of Children's Services Director 



 

 
 

2050 VENIA MINOR ROAD 
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February 3, 2016 
 
To Senate Health & Social Services Committee Members, 
 
This letter is to support House Bill 200/Senate Bill 112.  We believe this bill will have 
positive and lasting impacts for Alaska native children and families. 
 
The bill removes barriers for Alaska Native families who want to adopt those connected 
to them by family or tribal membership by making the process more realistic and 
understandable.      
  
Well over 40% of Alaska Native children who are adopted annually are adopted by non-
Native, non-family members.  It is our hope that this bill will increase the number of 
Alaska Native children to reach permanency with their family, culture and traditions.  
 
Congress enacted the Indian Child Welfare Act (ICWA) in 1978 due to the alarming 
numbers of Indian children being removed from their homes by state and private 
welfare agencies and placed in non-Indian foster and adoptive homes never to be 
returned to their families, culture, or communities. 
 
Alaska Native families who live in rural Alaska may not speak English fluently or they 
may have difficulties obtaining legal counsel.  This bill seeks to eliminate complicated 
procedural barriers in the adoption process for children in custody so that Alaska Native 
families can be considered for adoption through the Child in Need of Aid (CINA) 
proceedings instead of through an entirely different proceedings held in Probate Court. 
 Families will be able to assert their desire to adopt a child through the Child In Need of 
Aid proceeding and would be considered for adoption after the permanency goal 
changes to adoption.  
 
Thank you for supporting keeping Alaskan’s children with their families and in their 
own home communities.  

 
Sincerely,  

 
 
  
            
      Amos T. Philemonoff, Sr. 
      President, Aleut Community of St. Paul Island 

907-546-3200 (Main) 907-546-3254 (Fax)  http://www.tgspi.com 
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